4.
Wesley’s Chapel and Leysian Mission
The Conference Committee (see Standing Order 222) was established during the 1970s when the need to contemplate a massive refurbishment was perceived.  At that time, the congregation was small and of white and middle-aged complexion.  It could not undertake such a possibility itself.  A Conference Committee brought together a number of Connexional leaders and their energy under-girded the efforts to re-build and refurbish the Chapel in time for its re-opening in 1978.

Since then the Committee helped to establish continuing renovation work and also the opening of the Museum of Methodism in 1982.  More recently, however, having completed its primary tasks, it has been searching more and more for a role.

The Committee now believes that the time has come for it to be disbanded.  Accordingly, at its meeting on October 10th 2006, it resolved as follows:

The Wesley’s Chapel Conference Committee, at its meeting on Tuesday 10th October 2006, resolved to recommend to the next meeting of the Methodist Conference that the Committee should cease to exist.  We thank God for the stabilising influence of the Conference Committee over the years but recognise that its role has now effectively been accomplished.  Accordingly, we ask the Conference to delete and remove Standing Order 222.
There was widespread recognition of vibrant work being undertaken at Wesley’s Chapel.  The membership has now climbed almost to 400 and its outreach to the community and, indeed, nation is very considerable.  The Committee, at its last meeting, noted with regret the lack of moral or material support for the heritage work being done at Wesley’s Chapel from other parts of the Connexion.  Although Wesley’s Chapel is a Connexional and indeed, a world Methodist treasure, the Circuit Meeting has to struggle almost alone to fund its operation.  This will continue to present its own needs in the years to come.

***RESOLUTION

4/1.
The Conference adopts the report and revokes Standing Order 222.
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